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Christ the King Catholic School Council 

Meeting Minutes 

Date:  Tuesday April 28th, 2020  

Time:  7:00 pm 

In Attendance: T. Smith-Miksic, R. Santana, D. Hutton, K. Zangrilli, A. Fini,  E. Podoski, M. Leonard, D. Hutton, A. Bourque, N. Gubert, L. Triantafillou 
 

AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY of DISCUSSION ACTION/DECISION 
Opening Prayer & Welcome A. Bourque read the prayer at the end of the meeting 

 
 

Approval of Minutes The February 6, 2020 meeting minutes were approved, unanimously.  
 

Co-Chair’s Report T. Smith-Miksic and K. Zangilli  led discussion about the following: 
 

a) OAPCE – Virtual Summit – Saturday May 8, 2020 – the poster and link to register was shared with council members 
b) Gently Used Uniform Sale – Due to the closure, Council will await direction from the Board/Public Health with regards to 

requesting and taking in used uniforms, access to the building to organize items, and whether the annual sale can occur in June 
and/or August.  

c) New Business: Used Uniform Funds - allocation of funds that was previously agreed upon; council unanimously agreed to 
continue to support these areas when school reopens.  

d) Next Meeting: Council agreed to meet again on June 2, 2020    

L. Triantafillou shared the email 
and link with council members 
for the OAPCE Virtual Summit 
 
 
L. Triantafillou to inquire about 
if/when used uniforms may be 
dropped off; inquire about 
potential sale date 

Principal’s Report: L. Triantafillou provided the following Update: 

• On Sunday the Minister of Education announced an extension to the current school closure two at least may 31st 2020. 

• Students in grade 12 will receive midterm marks for the courses they are currently taking, grade 10 students currently registered in   
civics and careers classes will receive their final mark for their term one class which was last week comma and for their term two 
class which ends in late June.  

• All students will receive a final report card grades nine through 12. As has been directed from the ministry final marks will include 
work done prior to the school closure period up to March 13th and any work done after well informed the students final mark.  

• Teachers will continue to provide delivery of curriculum through the distance learning model that's been established.  

• We will await further direction from the ministry as the closure.  

• Communication to parents from the Board  - the most recent communication was a document that was sent last week and it was a 
guide for parents to support their children in a distance learning setting  

• The Board has assisted in helping us to provide access for students who don't otherwise have access to either a laptop or to digital 
devices due to a number of reasons.  

• Administrators and board staff are continuing to support teachers in their learning and in their professional development with 
regards to distance learning platforms.  

• Teachers and administrators continue to support students in their learning and encourage students to access the online learning 
courses  engage with staff and students, and submit assignments in a timely manner  

• For many of us particularly our students, this is all new territory and we will continue to exercise patience with ourselves with each 
other and in particular with our students as we continue through this model . 
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• We are aware that there are a number of circumstances which may impede or limit a students or a family's ability to meet timelines 
and deadlines for particular assignments in particular courses, we will continue to exercise flexibility, and work with families in this 
area so that all students can succeed 

• Our collective goal is that are all students have a successful end to the school year whether we are back in school or whether we end 
from a distance learning model  

• The minister of education noted in his remarks on Sunday that the province was committed to expanding summer learning 
opportunities for students…Minister Lecce had indicated that there would be a variety of learning options in the summer for 
students from an array of fully online courses to upgrading opportunities for students in various courses.  

• As more information comes, the Board and school will continue to update and inform parents of all upcoming opportunities 
available 

 
Due to the school closure: 

o All overnight trips that were planned to take place to Washington and New York City have been cancelled 
o Any other field trips that we had scheduled were also cancelled  
o Athletics has been canceled for the remainder of the year  
o Our Graduation Gala that was scheduled for May 22nd has also been cancelled  
o Our Commencement ceremony that was scheduled to take place at the end of June has been postponed indefinitely , 

rescheduling this event will be undertaken once we have a better idea as to whether large gatherings can take place and what 
the parameters look like around large gatherings  

o Rescheduling this event will be done as per the recommendations from public health and our school board.  
o Graduation awards specifically the ones that school council sponsors , will continue to be awarded at the commencement 

ceremony when we're able to have it. 

Student Council Report: 
N. Gubert 

N. Gubert provided the following report: 

• Spirit week was a huge success; much greater student participation this year 

• On Friday prior to march Break, council hosted ‘March Madness’ to raise funds for the Koby and Gianna Bryant Foundation 
(Mamba and Mambacita Foundation) 

• Since the closure council has been active on their Instagram account creating activities around themes to build community – 
mental health tips, motivational Mondays…supporting each other during the closure  

• Council is continuing to explore ways to build community 

 

Staff Report A. Bourque provided the following report: 

• Teachers are working hard to engage student in distance learning; 

• Flexibility around when and how students can access work and flexible deadlines, as well as support in place 

• Focus is on the core areas of courses; teachers may have different styles, but focus is always on student success 

• Please reach out to your child’s teacher(s) if you have any questions, staff are very willing to support if they know there may be 
concerns or issues (access, jobs, etc.) 

 

Adjournment The meeting was adjourned.  

 


